



Student Voice Newsletter — December 2019

Special Guest—School Nurse

Georgina, the school nurse came to our student voice meeting today. She works for the NHS and comes into our school every week.

She introduced herself and made students aware of what she can help with, when she is in school, where she is in school and how you can contact her.

Georgina is in school on **Wednesdays** between 12:15-1:00. She is based in wither the **ELSA** room or the **sensory** room. She runs a drop-in service so you can pop along to see her **any time she is in school**. She is also able to come into school at others times if this has been pre-arranged.

There will be some posters going up around the school promoting the service very soon. Please look out for them.

Year 11 Prom?

Is this something you would be interested in?

One of our students in Frome will be handing out feedback slips very soon. Please respond to them and return if you are in Year 11.



Clean Up!

It was mentioned in the last meeting that the communal areas are often left quite messy. In response to this, two large bins are being purchased for the main hall and the break-out table to help encourage tidying up.

Plastic Fruit Pots

We want to do our bit for the environment. We discussed the fruit pots that the school receives every day in single use plastic pots. Student voice thought we could change this by getting a large bowl of fruit salad each day and putting scoops into reusable bowls for those who want it. This suggestion will be passed on to the catering company.

Merry Christmas

We would like to wish all students and staff a lovely Christmas and New Year. We hope you have a restful time and look forward to welcoming new students to our next meeting in January 2020. Thank you to all students that have represented the school on the council this year.